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October 10, 2023

Legislative Hearing Officer
310 City Hall
15 West Kellogs Blvd.
Saint Paul MN 55106

Ref: Auto Repair Garage and Second Hand Dealer - Motor Vehicle
     License: 20230001593

To whom it may concern.

I have received a notification for an application for a business license in regard to the property
next to mine.

I am objecting to the issuance of this license.

It is mostly due to additional cars traffic, an increase in people's  traffic as well as crimes.

When the building next door to mine was only a car shop repairs, there were barely any place
for its customers to park. They usually double park in the back alley, blocking traffic.

Adding a dealership with double the amount of traffic, noise, trash, and people around the
area.

It will also attract crimes during off hours such as people breaking in to steal cars. This can
seriously impact my property too.

These reasons will make the neighborhood even more unsafe than it is right now.

If you have any question or a need to reach me, feel free to contact me.

mailto:maykao30@hotmail.com
mailto:LH-Licensing@ci.stpaul.mn.us


Sincerely,

Maykao Chongtoua
808 Jessamine Ave E
St Paul MN 55106
651-442-7671


